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February 22, 2023 

 

TO: The Honorable Guy Guzzone 

Chair, Budget and Taxation Committee 

 

FROM: Hannibal G. Williams II Kemerer 

Chief Counsel, Legislative Affairs, Office of the Attorney General 

 

RE:  SB 451 - Procurement Improvement Council – Membership (Support with 

Amendment) 
 

 

The Office of the Attorney General “OAG” requests a favorable with amendment report 

on Chair Griffith’s Senate Bill 451. Senate Bill 451 would add the Comptroller as a member of 

the Procurement Improvement Council “PIC” and authorize the Comptroller to send a designee 

to the PIC if the Comptroller is unable to attend. The OAG respectfully requests a friendly 

amendment to SB 451, whereby the Attorney General (or his designee) be added the PIC, as 

well.   

 

We respectfully request a favorable with amendment report on SB 451, such that the 

Attorney General or his designee is added to the PIC.   

 

 

 

cc: The Hon. Finance Chair Melony Griffith & Committee Members 
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